No: SNEA/CHQ/SEC DOT/2018-21/05                     Dated 11.07.2019. 

To

Smt. Aruna Sundararajan,

Secretary (Telecom), 

Sanchar Bhavan, New Delhi.

Sub: Instructions may be issued to the State Govts not to disconnect the power supply for Telephone Exchanges and BSNL Towers for maintaining the Telecom Services till the Revival Plan is implemented – your kind intervention reg: 
Respected Madam, 
While acknowledging your sincere efforts for the Revival of BSNL, we would like to highlight some important and strategic decisions, temporary in nature, that will help BSNL to tide over the present financial crisis. Large number of BSNL mobile BTSs and Telephone Exchanges are getting disconnected every month due to delay in payment of electricity bills. This is seriously affecting the services in that area and BSNL image also. Among the exchanges getting disconnected are the Rural Exchanges which are making huge losses to BSNL but at the same time maintained for providing connectivity to rural and under developed areas to meet the social obligations of the Govt to provided Telecom services. 
As a precedence, during last Lok Sabha Elections, DoT has issued instruction to the State Govts not to disconnect the electricity connections to BSNL. This has helped BSNL to maintain uninterrupted services during that time. Since the BSNL Revival Plan is under the active consideration of the Govt, it is our prime duty to maintain quality services so that the customers can be retained. Considering the present cash flow issue and financial crisis, it is possible only with the support of the Govt. If the electricity connections are not disconnected simply for non-payment, till the finalization of the revival plan, it will help BSNL to provide the services to a great extent. 
It is our humble request to consider the matter and issue suitable instructions to the State Govts not to disconnect the electricity connections of Telephone Exchanges and Towers, atleast for 3 months as the Revival Plan is under the active consideration of the Govt.
With kind regards, 

(Sebastin. K)

Copy to: 

1) PS to Hon Minister for Communications for information and kind intervention pl.
2) Shri. P K Purwar, CMD, BSNL for information and n/a pl.
3) Shri. Anshu Prakash, Additional Secretary(T), DoT for info and n/a pl.
